City of Phillips

Notice of Meeting of the Public Safety Committee

To Be Held in the Council Room

 Thursday August 24, 2006 at 5:30 PM

Mayor: Jeffrey Fahl
Committee members:  Mark Chrouser, Jay Reinke, and Elvis Presley.

Department Heads:  Police Chief David A. Sonntag, Fire Chief Jim Pisca

City Administration:
Mary Willett
This meeting is held in compliance with Wisconsin’s open meeting law, S.S. Chapter 19, Subchapter V.  As such it is open to the public.

This meeting may constitute a quorum of the Common Council, or other city committees.

1. Call to Order (presiding officer)

a. Greeting

b. Certification of Compliance with Open Meeting Law.

c. Pledge of Allegiance.

2. Roll Call

Mark Chrouser ____ Jay Reinke ____ Elvis Presley ____

Mayor Jeffrey Fahl ____

3. Public Comments
4. Set next meeting date:  Thursday September 28, 2006 5:30 p.m.
5. Approval of minutes of July 27, 2006.
Discussion/Action items:

1. Update on Police Department.
2. Status of Police Department applicants for open positions
3. Budget Draft
Adjournment
Meeting Minutes
Public Safety

August 24, 2006

Chair Mark Chrouser called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM on Thursday August 24, 2006.  Present at the meeting, in addition, to Mr. Chrouser were:  Jay Reinke, Elvis Presley, Mayor Jeffrey Fahl, Police Chief David Sonntag, Clerk Willett, Regina Holoubek and her daughter Alice McDaniel.  
Regina Holoubek spoke regarding the crosswalk opportunities on Highway 13 (S. Lake Avenue) on the south side of the city.  Ms. Holoubek expressed concern regarding the safety of pedestrians trying to cross the highway (street) in the marked crosswalk.  Mr. Chrouser and Chief Sonntag explained why the marked crosswalk is there – the sidewalk ends on that side of the street and the crosswalk allows for marked passage to the continued sidewalk.  Mayor Fahl asked Ms. Holoubek if she was looking for an additional crosswalk or an additional (safer) one.  Ms. Holoubek is looking for an additional crosswalk.  Committee members will note the sidewalks and crosswalk possibilities and move the issue forward to the Board of Public Works.

Presley/ Reinke motioned for the approval of the July 27, 2006 minutes.  Carried.

The Police Department has been busy, busy, and busy.  A burglary and a drug bust have occupied officer time. There have been some minor break-ins for prescription drugs.  Chief is pleased with the prevention efforts of the officers.  Officers are doing 4 hours of static patrol – they are visible and monitoring traffic. The department has a new secretary – Karen Fraki.  She is paid through state and federal dollars. The department must guarantee her 20 hours per week for six months. 
Chief Sonntag received his 40th applicant for the part-time position posting.  18 withdrew because they did not read that the position was part-time.  Chief is setting up the procedures for the hiring process – assessment, aptitude test and the Minnesota multifaceted psych/personality test.  The goal is to narrow the field to 8-10 using the assessment center, and provide the interview process on the same day.  Chief is looking currently at the 16th of September.

Presley/Reinke motioned to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 6:17 P.M.

Mary M. Willett
City Clerk-Treasurer
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